Village of Coxsackie

Public Hearing Minutes

Local Law # 7 of 2017-To Repeal Local Law No. 6 of 1980 and Amend Chapter 75 of the Village Code of the Village of Coxsackie

December 11, 2017


The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 6:40 p.m.  Present were Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald.

Mayor Evans gave a brief overview of the local law, stating that the intent and purpose of the local law is that the Village Board of Trustees finds that there exists within the Village of Coxsackie places, sites, structures and buildings of historic or architectural significance, antiquity, uniqueness of exterior design or construction, which should be conserved, protected and preserved to maintain the architectural character of the Village, to contribute to the aesthetic value of the Village and to promote the general good, welfare, health and safety of the Village and its residents. He stated that the update to this code was brought forward by the Planning Board, which he thanked for all their hard work.  
Mayor Evans then opened the meeting for public comment. 

Jeff Haas asked who or what determines whether a property is historic or not. 

Pat Maxwell, Planning Board Chairperson, stated that there is a number of criteria outlined in the proposed local law, such as if someone of historic significance lived there, or if the architecture is unique to a certain time period. She said that the process is to have the Historic Preservation Commission review any applications, and they in turn send their recommendation to the Village Board.

Mayor Evans stated that the Public Hearing will remain open for 30 days and written comment can be submitted to the Village Clerk.

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk 
